ERNEST AND DARLENE BAUSERMAN
Missionaries to Canada

January / February 2005

Dear Praying Friends,

Thank you for your prayers concerning the many requests we had stated in the last prayer letter.
Here is how the Lord has graciously answered.

One week after our house in Whitefish was put on the market, it sold. The very same week a mobile
home became available in the North Bay area (Callander) and we were able to purchase it. We are going
to move on March 28"

The location is perfect as this puts us right in the middle of the ministry of Near North Baptist Church.
This has been a blessing to us financially as we have taken the equity that was in our home in Whitefish
and paid cash for the mobile home, thus reducing our monthly housing expenses. The owners of the
mobile home (an elderly couple) have lived there for 15 years and have built onto it twice. We have also
been able to begin ministering to them, and, as they are moving into North Bay for to be closer to the
hospital and doctors, we will be able to continue ministering to them. Please pray with us for them as
well as the ministry of Near North Baptist Church.

PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF OUR NEW ADDRESS AND TELEPHONE NUMBER.

Ernest and Darlene Bauserman

Lot #10, 128 Rivers Rd. E

Callander, ON POH 1HO0

Telephone: 705-752-3562 (effective March 24™ 2005)

PLEASE DO NOT USE THE 310 REGIONAL RD., WHITEFISH ON. ADDRESS ANY MORE;
HOWEVER, WE WILL BE USING THE 705-866-5077 TELEPHONE NUMBER UNTIL MARCH 31.

On Sunday morning, February 27" my wife and I walked into the suite where we are presently meeting
with the church and found the room decorated for our 35" wedding anniversary. We then were surprised
with the presence of our two daughters from Tennessee and our two granddaughters. WHAT A GREAT
AND WONDERFUL ANNIVERSARY GIFT. THEN, a basket of cards and letters were presented to us
from many of you dear folk. THANK YOU a million times over. You will only know the blessing this
has been to us when you come into the presence of our Lord Jesus Christ on the day of rewards. Certainly
there is a reward for this kindness done in His name for His servants. The word that comes closest to
describing that day is OVERWHELMED!!!

Thank you once again for your prayers with us and your love to us. May the Lord richly bless you.
For the Glory of God,

Ernest and Darlene Bauserman



